Florida Striders Board Meeting
Meeting online via ZOOM
September 8, 2020

Members present:  
Sara Guthrie,  Jon Guthrie, Mike Mayse, Kathy Murray, Dave Allen, Amy Bonnette, Mae Barker, Zack Hanna, Michele Pelham, Perry Pelham, Bill Krause
Members absent:  
Suzanne Baker, David Bonnette, Shelly Allen, Mike Martinez, Scott Hershey
Call to order:  President, Jon Guthrie
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.
Minutes:
The August minutes were reviewed and approved by the Board.
Officer and chair reports:
President – Jon Guthrie
Jon mentioned on what a good job was done by the Labor Day Run and how the race was started.  We can start our races the same way, as it seems to work.
Treasurer report - Bill Krause 
Beginning cash balance as of August 1 was $26,860.83 and the ending cash balance of August 31 was $28,137.01. 
August income was $54.18, while expenses were $778.00, reflecting a decrease of $723.82.
Income includes a membership, Amazon Smiles, and a general donation.
Expenses include storage, a college scholarship payment and our yearly box rental fee at the Post Office.
The Certificates of Deposit account balances totaled $63,186.84 on August 31.
The Social account balance is $2,500, reflecting no expenses for the month.
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The Bulk Mail Account has a balance of $245.97 reflecting no expenses for the month.  
The Prepaid race expenses account has a $0 balance.
The Driven account has a balance of $665.00.
Budget to Actual Report:
YTD income/receipts as of August 31 were $63,557.37, and expenses/disbursements were $66,367.88 reflecting a net loss of $2,810.61 for the year.  This compares to a net gain of $13,927.39 for the same time last year, or a negative difference of $16,738.00.
The club’s net worth as of August 31 was $99,839.80 compared to $104.331.91 last year, reflecting a decrease of $4,492.11.
Running Team – Shelly Allen
Nice turnout from our running team at the Labor Day Run.  
Social – Amy Bonnette 
Top Golf social coming up.  This is a COVID safe place.  Just show up, no reservations are necessary.  October could possibly be a cruise around Amelia Island.  November is our community food drive.  Items can be brought to Oakleaf and Hog Jog.  
Membership- Eugene Biala
No new members.  Nine renewals.  Mae Barker suggested Membership Cards.
Strideright Newsletter 
Strideright for Sept-Oct is out.  This is on Facebook and also being emailed.
Website – Scott Hershey
No report.
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Old Business: 
Wednesday evening track update – Dave Allen
Still have quite a few runners showing up.
Hog Jog update – Mike Mayse
Everything is falling into place for November 21.  We have logo.  Clay County has all the information needed to approve us for the run.  Possible discount for cross country teams was discussed.  Race Director will make decision.
Run 4 Recovery 5K – Mike Martinez
This non-club event will be a virtual run only.
New business:
Anniversary Celebration (Jenny’s Pennies) 
This event will take place on October 4 at Clark Park in Orange Park, FL.  We will be requesting for people to not bring home prepared goods due to COVID.  
Partnership/Sponsors:
Bill asked the Board to ask businesses to Partner/Sponsor.  If you don’t ask, you never know.
Resolution Run:
The Resolution run will be added to website.  Info will be given to Scott Hershey.  
Angry Tortoise:
This run is scheduled for February 6.  Sponsors are needed.
Meeting Adjourned at 7:45 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Sara K. Guthrie, Secretary
